
CITY OF WEST DES MOINES 

STAFF REPORT COMMUNICATION 

Item 4a 

Meeting Date: July 26, 2021 

ITEM: Woodland Estates Plat 1, Generally NE corner of S. Kingswood Court and Stagecoach 
Drive - Approve a Preliminary Plat to create 21 lots for Single Family Residential 
development- Silo 9 LLC - PP-005161-2021 

Resolution: Approval of Preliminary Plat 

Background: Jared Murray with Civil Design Advantage, on behalf of the applicant and property 

owner, Jerry Bussanmas dba Silo 9, LLC, request approval of a Preliminary Plat for the 

approximately 22-acre property generally located at the northeast corner of S. Kingswood Court 

and Stagecoach Drive. The applicant proposes to subdivide the property into 21 lots for detached 

single family residential development, 1 outlot for future development, and 2 street lots to be 

dedicated to the city. This plat is phase 1 of an intended subdivision of the approximately 80-acre 

property locally known as the Dr. Neff property. 

Staff Review & Comment: 
• Financial Impact: There is no City funding of this project; however, there is staff time for

processing of development application and inspections during construction.

• History: In 2015 a Comprehensive Plan Land Use change was done for the approximately

80-acre Dr. Neff property to change 8.61 acres of Office land use and 22.79 acres of

Medium-Density Residential to Single-Family Residential (case #CPA-002670-2015). At

the same time, the property was rezoned from Unzoned to single-family residential to

support an anticipated development at that time (case #ZC-002833-2015). On May 17,
2021, City Council approved a Plat of Survey splitting the subject property from the

remnant for the transfer of ownership to the applicant to allow for this phase 1 preliminary

plat.

• Key Development Aspects:
• Public Utility Easements (PUEs): City code provides that utility cables and boxes

shall be located in rear and side yards and not along the front of single-family

residential lots. Code does provide for City Council approval of the placement of

utilities in the front yard when situations such as topography, trees or other unique

site situation makes placement in the rear or side yard difficult. The proposed
development area overall is very wooded and is rolling topography with quite a bit

of elevation change. While it may be possible to accommodate a PUE in the rear

yard on a couple lots here and there, overall, it would be more detrimental to tree

preservation and the costs to route utilities back and forth from the front and back

would greatly increase costs. Therefore, the applicant requests that PUEs be

allowed in the front yard of all lots due to the terrain along with the desire to

maintain as many trees as possible. Staff agrees that there is adequate justification

and supports the request for front yard PUEs.

https://wdmiowa.sharepoint.com/sites/ds/CommDev Documents/_Development Projects/Neff Property 
PR-000339-2015/Woodland Estates Sub PR-001815-2021/PP-005161-2021 Plat 1/PP-005161-

2021_SR_Woodland Estates Pl 1_07-26-2021.docx 








































	SKM_C55821072315290
	SKM_C55821072315291
	SKM_C55821072315292

